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VISITORS AND TRAVELERS 

Dr. A. H. BANNER (Zoology), Dr. L. R. BERGER (Microbiology) a.1d Dr. Y. HOKAMA (Med. 
School) will attend a meeting during the week of June 5 in Tahiti sponsored by the 
South Pacific Commission. The meeting concerns research on Ciguatera (a disease 
associated with eating coral reef fishes). Three national groups will be involved: 
those mentioned above from UH, approximately five biologists and chemists from Japan 
and members of the IstitYt Recherches Medicales "Louis Malarde" of Pepeeti. 

HARLAN LEE who has been working with the Hawaii State Department of Planning and 
Economic Development (see PIP News X:4) will be finishing his work on the 15th of 
June and expects to depart for vJashi ngton D.C. by June 30. He has been working recently 
with MYRON B. THOMPSON (see PIP News X:7) on a program of action to develop closer ties 
with Pacific Islands. 

UNIVERSITY OF GUAM ANTHROPOLOGY POSITION 

The Department of Anthropology, University of Guam is advertising for a Ph.D. in 
Anthropology to fill a vacancy. The position will be filled by someone with archeological 
and social anthropological interests. Inquiries can be directed to the department, c/o 
University of Guam, Box EK, Agana;'Guam, 96910. 

ARCHEOLOGICAL PROJECTS 

MICRONESIAN PRESERVATION, the newsletter of the Trust Territory Historical Preservation 
Program, included the following announcement in the April issue: 

"The Micronesian Archeological Survey is seeking qualified archeologists, architects, 
and/or historians to undertake the following survey and planning projects with 
historic preservation grants-in-aid in accordance with the Survey's policies and 
procedures. 

1) Comprehensive survey of Kosrae, detailed study of ruins and associated 
middens on Lulu Island, consultation with Lelu Village concerning development 
of its ruins, provisions of general professional services to Kosrae Historic 
Preservation Committee. Ideal for a Ph.D. candidate interested in a disserta­
tion on the development of complex political organization in the Pacific. 

2) Survey and development of a plan for preservation and development of the 
old Japanese administrative center on Dublon Island, Truk Lagoon, in cooperation 
with Youth Conservation Corps program during summer, 1978. 

3) Study of late 19th-early 20th century structures and sites in Kolonia, 
Ponape, to develop a comprehensive preservation plan. Historical archeologist 
with interest in community org~nizatior and training in architectural recording 
and structural stabilization required. 
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